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particularly if you are guests in your 
relative’s home. 
OUTDOOR PLAYTIME/ SPF + 
Schedules = Fun in the Sun:  If your 
child will be enjoying outdoor activi-
ties like biking, swimming or summer 
camp, prepare him/her by practicing 
sunscreen application. Parents should 
seek an unscented, hypoallergenic 
variety that sprays on clear and should 
build time for applying sunscreen into 
the child’s schedule. 
Smart Snacking/Ensure you have 
packed something your child will eat. 
If your child’s dietary needs permit 
purchasing food on-site, consider call-
ing ahead to ask if the restaurant can 
accommodate food allergies and/or 
menu modifications. Then, practice 
selecting and ordering items, and use 
math skills to calculate the cost of the 
meal with your child. 
Communication with Camp Counse-
lors/Mentors is Key 
While it’s beneficial for your child to 
have exposure to typical peers, make 
sure you have selected an inclusive, 
understanding summer program, 
staffed by camp instructors who are 
trained to work with children with 
autism. Share your contact information 
and ensure that the staff knows 
when—and when they don’t—need to 
check in with you. Provide camp lead-
ers with a list of your child’s typical 
behaviors, as well as what they should 
and should not ignore.  Check if a 
mentor or buddy is available, typically 
an older child who can shadow your 
son/daughter and provide guidance 
when needed. Since children with au-
tism often wander, pool safety is para-
mount. Make sure your child is super-
vised at all times when near water. 
SUMMER HOLIDAYS/Create a 
Backup Plan:  As holidays approach, 
develop two scenarios: Plan A if 
things go well and Plan B if issues 
arise. Consider an alternate activity for 
your other children, particularly if you 
need to act on Plan B. 
Build Excitement?  Similar to the 
social story to prepare your child for 
being around a new relative, talk about 
the upcoming holiday ahead of time, 
sharing details about what will be hap-
pening (and why) with your child. 
Though it may mean a disturbance in 
his/her normal routine, try to make the 
holiday something your child wants to 
take part in. 

OTHER SUMMER ACTIVITIES/ 
Seek Out Community Resources:  
Whenever possible, create visual 
schedules to share with your child, 
showing everything that’s going on in 
his/her day or week. Utilize the local 
library, YMCA, swim club or extend-
ed school program to get your child 
involved in activities that provide 
learning opportunities. 
Keep Learning Opportunities in 
Mind/Work with your child’s teacher 
in May and June to develop learning 
packets and activities you can com-
plete with your child over the summer. 
Remember the importance of unstruc-
tured time as well, and set up a safe 
play area where your child can relax 
while you take a break.  Planning 
ahead, creating and sticking to a 
schedule, building in breaks, allowing 
for choice and understanding/
anticipating your child’s sensory needs 
will help ensure that summer is an 
enjoyable time for the entire family. 
The end of the school year is a busy 
but exciting time of year for students 
and their parents. School parties and 
summer fun is just around the corner. 
Kids are eager for vacation and look-
ing forward to all kinds of summer 
activities. For many children with Au-
tism Spectrum Disorders and other 
special needs, the end of the school 
marks an important transition time for 
families and teachers including as-
sessing student progress, reviewing 
Individual Education Plans, develop-

Long days filled with activities. New 
smells and sounds, from the beach and 
boardwalk treats to fireworks and fes-
tive parades. Quality time with friends 
and relatives living outside the area. 
These may not seem like red flags to 
most people, but for children with au-
tism the hallmarks of summer often 
invite unpredictability and stress, and 
impact not only them, but also their 
parents and siblings. However, with 
some simple planning, you can ensure 
that your child will not only be safe, 
but will also feel comfortable during 
the summer months. 
VACATION/ Plan Ahead:  Create a 
packing list, taking your child’s senso-
ry needs into consideration. Where 
will he/she be staying? Should you 
bring along a sound machine to facili-
tate sleep? Involve your child by 
watching a movie or reading a story 
about your destination. 
Avoid Surprises/Create a schedule 
and review it daily with your child. 
Forecast any issues he/she may have 
and plan ahead so you can hopefully 
bypass them. For example, if you are 
going to have an unavoidably long 
day, pack something to entertain your 
child, depending on his/her function-
ing level. Also consider allowing your 
child to choose between two activities. 
Use a cell phone alarm clock to alert 
you to potty breaks and check-ins with 
your child. 
VISITING RELATIVES/To Grand-
mother’s House We Go:  Carol Gray 
trademarked the term “social story” to 
refer to stories drafted for individuals 
with autism to familiarize them with 
social behaviors relevant to a particu-
lar environment. Create a social story 
or picture book for your child about 
his/her relative. This will help the 
child learn who the relative is and be 
more comfortable around another fam-
ily member, making the visit more 
enjoyable for both parties.  On this 
type of summer trip, you may be able 
to exert more control. Contact the rela-
tive your family is visiting in advance 
of your arrival and share any specific 
needs or environment-related requests, 
such as sleeping and play spaces, as 
well as sensitivities to smell, sound, 
touch, etc. Use this conversation to 
familiarize your relative with your 
child if the two have not interacted 
recently. Most important, remember to 
be tolerant and have a sense of humor, 
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materials ready. For a younger child, 
take photos of his classroom and his 
seat location for circle time. Include 
activities that are available for recess. 
Ask the teacher if you and your child 
can practice coming to class a few 
days before the academic year begins 
to become familiar with the environ-
ment. Many teachers are on campus 
anyway preparing the room. Be re-
spectful as they are very busy getting 
ready for your child and all of the oth-
er students in their classroom – a short 
visit! Get a copy of the books or lesson 
plans that the teacher will use in ad-
vance. Some teachers know the exact 
page numbers and details of their les-
sons well in advance while others have 
a general idea (e.g., First week will 
study dinosaurs, Next week we study 
habitats and maps). Either way, this 
information will be useful to discuss 
and practice with your child before the 
materials are presented in class. Chil-
dren have been shown to be more on 
task and engaged with lessons when 
they are already familiar to them. 
 
 

ing appropriate goals, and preparing to 
transition to new teachers, classrooms, 
or schools. Few programs offer sys-
tematic and thorough support for these 
students and their families to ensure 
the smoothest transition possible and 
maintenance of annual gains. Many 
programs do not offer continuous edu-
cational support and most fail to allow 
time or resources for the current teach-
ers, aides, and specialists to collabo-
rate with next year’s educational team. 
Therefore, parents are often responsi-
ble to make this transition happen. 
Here are some tips for getting through 
the summer and planning for fall for 
your child with special needs! 
 
Gather Information from Your cur-
rent Teacher 
Being proactive not only helps your 
child during the school breaks, but also 
sets him or her up for greater success 
when school resumes. Your child’s 
current teacher has gotten to know 
your child very well during the year 
and has likely worked hard to learn 
techniques to effectively instruct your 
son or daughter. Some teachers create 
visual supports, implement communi-
cation or work systems, or develop 
behavioral programs. For example, 
your son may have his own picture 
schedule to let him know and predict 
the daily activities. Your daughter may 
have her own behavioral rewards pro-
gram for finishing her work or for so-
cializing with friends at recess. Ask 
your child’s teacher if you could keep 
a copy of any of these materials that 
have been successful. Also, write 
down strategies that have been at-
tempted and those that have been suc-
cessful to share with your child’s next 
teacher. 
 
Meet in Advance with Next Year's 
Teacher 
It is important to establish a good rela-
tionship with your child’s teacher. 
Teachers need to feel valued and trust-
ed. Sometimes, small gifts like baked 
goods, gift cards, or crafts your child 
makes go a long way! Other strategies 
are to share the information from the 
previous class teachers with the up-
coming teacher. While your daughter 
may have had many excellent special-
ists to support her, it is likely that that 

person no longer works with your 
child. Let the new teachers know what 
has been helpful and what has not 
worked in the past. Find out what 
strategies and routines the new teacher 
typically uses for students like your 
son or daughter and ask how you can 
prepare your child before school starts. 
Create a plan for ongoing communica-
tion between you and the teacher – 
something quick & simple, like a sim-
ple checklist of the day rather than 
writing a long daily journal. 
Meet Other Parents 
You may be able to establish social 
relationships prior to the first day of 
school by learning which students may 
be in your son or daughter’s class. For 
children with Autism Spectrum Disor-
ders, social interactions can be the 
most challenging situations. Instead of 
waiting until the new school year, 
work on establishing social relation-
ships over the summer before school 
begins. Make plans that include short 
and structured activities for children to 
get to know each other. Play dates 
without structure have not been shown 
to be as successful as when planning is 
involved. For example, invite a few 
classmates over to bake cookies, eat 
lunch, and then eat their cookies for 
dessert. Meet at the park to play Duck 
Duck Goose, Red Light Green Light, 
and Follow the Leader. Or, prepare an 
arts and crafts project where the kids 
are encouraged to work together and 
share materials. Having an advanced 
plan allows the children to get to know 
the expectations and also helps the 
adults facilitate social interactions 
between a child with autism and her 
peers. 
 
Prepare Your Child 
The one who will benefit the most is 
your child! You can practice routines 
and lessons with your son or daughter 
before school starts. Visit the school 
and your child’s classroom in advance. 
Create a photo book of the different 
places on campus your child is likely 
to visit (library, lunch tables, yard, 
classroom). Make a short video clip of 
your child at each of the locations as 
practice for getting around campus 
independently. For example, have him 
enter the school grounds, walk to 
class, sit in his assigned seat and have 
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